BOOST FOR COMMUNITY ROWING CLUB

One of Melbourne’s oldest rowing clubs today opens the newest boat shed on the Yarra with the help of Olympic and world champion oarsman James Tomkins. 

Yarra Yarra Rowing Club and Tomkins are old friends. The club joined forces with Tomkins’ old school to build the new showpiece building in time for the 2006 Commonwealth Games, cementing links that go back 35 years. 

Tomkins, who will officially open the shed today, learned to row with Carey Baptist Grammar from the old Yarra Yarra shed and his subsequent success is a tribute to the partnership between club and school.  

The clubhouse opening also celebrates the long-held connection between the Melbourne community and the Yarra, especially the historical Princes Bridge rowing precinct, set to play a big part in the Commonwealth Games. Games organisers are keen to use the new facility to host international visitors. 

Yarra Yarra Rowing Club President Bruce Ricketts said yesterday that the proudly community-based club now had a first-class rowing facility that would dramatically lift the number of rowers training out of the clubhouse.

“We have a vibrant club with members aged from their teens to their early 90s,” Mr Ricketts said.  “This new facility will help us to expand the rowing programs that we provide to the Melbourne community.” 

Yarra Yarra Rowing Club was established in 1872.  The name Yarra Yarra recalls an earlier name for the river, as well as providing a historical link to Aboriginal variants of “Yarra” to indicate a flowing or rippling character. The club was a foundation member of the Victorian Rowing Association – the first rowing association established in the world. At the Melbourne Regatta in March 1874, P.J. Steele was the first Club member to win at a public regatta. This started a great tradition of successful competition rowers.  

The soaring steel and glass clubhouse opened today is the third “shed” built on the present site. The first building was opened in November 1904 but was destroyed by fire in January 1929. A second clubhouse built in September 1929 was modified over time to suit changing requirements of a growing club.

This included a major expansion in 1971 when Carey Baptist Grammar School began its relationship with Yarra Yarra. The new boatshed will continue to house the Carey  school rowing program – a key partner of what is a community-based club.  

“We encourage all Melburnians to come down to the Yarra and improve their health and start rowing,” Mr Ricketts said. “We welcome any competitive rower keen to join our growing squads. In particular we invite any member of the public to come and join our beginners courses.”  

For more information about Beginners Rowing Courses at Yarra Yarra Rowing Club, email beginners@yyrc.com.au or refer to the information at our website yyrc.com.au.  Our next beginner course is scheduled to run on January 7th and 8th 2006.

